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LEE & LINCOMBE: 2015 DIARY DATES

Sat 13 — Sun 14 June
11 am to 4 pm each day

Thursday 30 ]uly 2.00 pm

Sat 1 —Sun 16 August

11 am to 5 pm each day

Sunday 4 October 6.30 pm

2nd & 4th Thursdays 10 am — 1 pm
Fortnightly Wed & Thurs 10am-4pm
2nd Wednesday 10 am — 4 pm
Tuesday 7 pm — 8.30 pm; Thurs

10am — 11 am & 6.30 —7.30 pm

Friday evenings from 8.00 pm

Quilting and Patchwork Exhibition
- Memorial Hall (Margaret Hill 864257)

Flower Show - Memorial Hall

Arts and Crafts Fair and refreshments
- Memorial Hall

Harvest Festival Service - St Matthew’s Church
followed by Harvest Supper in Memorial Hall

‘Mini-Monsters’ - Memorial Hall
(Check dates and contact Becca Wyles 879001)

Patchwork and Quilters groups — Memorial Hall
(Margaret Hill 864257)

Art Class - Memorial Hall
(Brenda Keeble 863367)

Yoga classes (Gentle Yoga Thursday morning)
-Yoga Barn, Lincombe (Alex Giffoni 866743)

Open mic nights at the Grampus

If you want anything included in the next edition, please contact a member of the editorial team.

Please visit www.leebay.co.uk for the regularly updated calendar.
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GREETINGS AND FAREWELLS

Sadly, there have been 3
deaths in the village in
recent months. On 22

February, Keith Stanway

\ef

19 April, Adrienne Howard of Meadowside passed

of Sunsets died at the age
of 55.Then, on 18
March, Dennis Cocks of

Greenacres died from a

l"h

stroke. A month later, on

away. Tributes to all three appear later in this
edition of the News. We pass on our condolences
and best wishes to the families and friends of Keith,

Dennis and Adrienne.

It is good to welcome Robin Mortimer as a
permanent resident at Smugglers Cottage. The
house has been in the Mortimer family for some
time but not occupied all the time. Peter Ritchie is
very pleased to have a neighbour all the time

around the bay!

When Jeft and Beryl Tulett left the village a number
of years ago, Highview (formerly Ware Park
Cottage) was taken over by their son, David, and
Jen. The house has now been sold to the Ponsonby

family. Although we are sorry to say farewell to

David and Jen, we are very pleased to welcome
Matthew and Jamilie and their 5 children who
range in age from 17 to 7 — Doug, Tilly, Ned, Dash
and Kit. A grey lurcher, Bandit, makes up the
family. They have been regular summer visitors to
the house over many years. They live in London
and look forward to spending more time in Lee
throughout the year. We hope they will enjoy their
life in the village.

As always, we apologise for any omissions of
arrivals or departures. Please let us know and we

shall rcctify things next time.

Mow ot Lea Mamorial Hall

Les EXa48LW

2nd Wednesday each month
10am - 4pm
£10 per person

Please bring vour own lunch

Please contact tutor
Brenda Keeble
(tel: 01271863367)
for further details
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FIRST AID REQUIRED?

Call Bill at The Grampus Inn (with onsite defibrillator: 862906).
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NEWS FROM ST. MATTHEW’S CHURCH

It is good to

report avery

pleasant

ﬂY ({umfr.fn
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Mothering
Sunday. There
were over 60 at
the service,
including a good
number of
children. A
highlight of the new modern language service was
the singing by the ladies' choir of a very meaningful
song, highly appropriate for Mothering Sunday.
After the service, around 50 of us moved over to
the Memorial Hall to enjoy an excellent breakfast.

All in all, a first-class occasion.

Those of us who attended the Jazz Concert in the
church the following day had a stunning and
outstanding experience. Two renowned jazz
musicians, Alan Barnes and Dave Newton, thrilled
the packed audience with their brilliant playing
which showed perfect understanding between
themselves. They were highly appreciative of the
church's acoustics which suited their playing very

well.

The Easter Sunday
service was also well
attended. The singing
was led by the
voluntary choir and, as
always, the church was
beautifully decorated
with Easter flowers.
The coffee morning on
Easter Monday was
another good occasion attended by plenty of
visitors and local people. It was excellent to have
the Toddler group with us. They laid on a variety of
activities for children and added greatly to the

atmosphere of the event.

On 24 May, young Zachary West was baptised. It
was a delightful and happy occasion, with Zachary
behaving perfectly at the vital moments! He is the
son of Simon and Helen West who were married in
the church last year. Simon is the son of Philip and
Jenny West of Treetops and was brought up in the
village. It is very pleasing that Simon and Helen
wish to keep a strong connection with the village
with a new generation of the West family who go

back several generations in the Village.

Regular services
take place week by
week over the
summer and the
next major event

will be Harvest

Festival on Sunday 4
October. That

seems a long way ahead but please book the date!
The lively service will be at 6.30 pm followed
immediately by the Harvest Supper in the
Memorial Hall. Both the service and the supper are
always most enjoyable and we look forward to

them this year with keen anticipation!

A tribute to Adrienne Howard appears elsewhere in
this edition of the News, but I should like to add a
few words of my own. Adrienne had a strong faith
and St Matthew’s was a very special place for her.
She preferred quiet services without music so she
did not attend Sunday services, coming instead to
the Wednesday Morning Prayer service and the
service of Compline on Monday evenings in Lent.
She read the Old Testament reading each
Wednesday with great skill and willingly made all
the arrangements for the service which she loved.

She is sadly missed and remembered with affection.

Ian Stuart, Churchwarden and Vice-Chairman St

Matthew’s PCC
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THE FUCHSIA LIST & NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

In the last edition of the News, I wrote about the
need to recruit new volunteers for the village
Neighbourhood Watch scheme. In the same article, I
also wrote about my and Gina-Luisa Hilborne’s hope
that it might be possible to bring together email
addresses we held about village residents and home
owners through Neighbourhood Watch and the
Residents’ Association to form a comprehensive list
so that information, relevant to the village

community, could be circulated quickly and easily.

I am sorry that there has been no response to my
pleas for volunteers to join the Neighbourhood Watch
team, and I am still hoping that some people will

come forward. Please contact me if you would

consider becoming either the Village or an Area

Established 1993

tel

07855
110524

Shane Ley

WINDOW CLEANER
kim190775@aol.com

i traditional window cleanar

using ladders and hot soapy water

Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator. My contact

details are at the bottom of this article.

However, we have made good progress in bringing
together all the email addresses that we have between
us to form what we have called The Fuchsia List. This
has been well received by residents and second home
owners alike. No one on the initial list has opted out
and the list includes over 80% of the properties in the
village. We do hope that we can continue to provide
this service to aid communications in the village.
However, we would like to include as many
properties as possible that are at present not

included.

If you are not receiving The Fuchsia List it is because
we do not have an email address for you. Of course,
some houses do not have email facilities but there are
probably others who do have email but for whom we
do not have an email address. If you do have email
and think you would like to be included in The
Fuchsia List, please contact either Gina or myself. We
can give you full details, including the privacy
arrangements and what you need to do if you want to
have a message circulated onThe Fuchsia List. Our
email addresses are below. If you do not have email,
you might like to ask a neighbour to keep you
informed of messages that are circulated onThe

Fuchsia List.

lan Stuart Combelynchet, Lincombe, 01271 863396,
ian@leedevon.co.uk .

Gina-Luisa Hilborne, gina(@loveleebay.co.uk
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LEE MEMORIAL HALL UPDATE

Since my last report we now have Broadband set up in the

hall which is a great asset to groups using the hall on a
regular basis and for occasional demonstrations and events.
In addition we now have a new projector and much larger

screen offering better presentation facilities.

We continue to keep a check on the fabric of the building
and in the grounds, making repairs where necessary and

using the services of local people whenever we can.

We held our annual AGM on 20 April and welcomed two

new members to our committee.

The village hall continues to host events and bring together

people from near and far.

As part of the Devon Communities Together initiative lan
and Cynthia Stuart organised an 'Open Hall Day' on 12

April, inviting local people to sce the facilities our hall has to

offer. It was well attended and gave us the opportunity to
show off our new projector and screen and look at
photographs taken before, during and after the two big
refurbishment projects to the hall. The lovely cream teas

were most welcome.

On 17 May, Elizabeth Gilliatt organised a very successful
fundraising event following the recent Nepal tragedy,
providing coffees, teas and yet more donated cakes from our

villagers.

More recently we held our annual Spring Fair. There was a

huge turnout this year and it was very busy and successful.

The Fuchsia Valley Quilters, run in the village hall by
Margaret Hill, will be hosting a Quilters Exhibition over the
wecekend of 13714 June. There will be patchwork quilts and
other quilted items on display and for sale and funds raised

will go to the North Devon Hospice.

Our annual Arts and Crafts Fair will take place during the
first two weeks of August as usual. Many thanks in advance to
Sandy Hanson for arranging the Crafters, the hall is already
booked to capacity. Thanks also to Cynthia Stuart who
organises the refreshments for the period which is no mean

feat.
We look forward to a successful and enjoyable summer.

Jane Johncock, Secretary

SPACHOUS DETACHED

Large lounges with wead barning steve. conservatary, open plan kKitchen and dining rocam with patio doars
leading aut toane of the best views i North Devon, making your stay a traly unfargettables experience

10 to: www.millfieldcottage.co.uk
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CAN YOU HELP DIANA?

Dear Lee Bay and area residents,

Are you one of "The Cousins at Lee" ? Do you recognise
this woman? This is Margaret Workman, headmaster's wife,
my grandmother, who was evacuated to Lee with 50 boys
from a school in Copthorne, Sussex. Do you remember
anything about the boys' school evacuated to the Lee Bay
Hotel in September 1940, or know anyone who might?

I'm rescarching my family tree and I'm looking for any
information. If you know or remember anything about Margaret
Workman, Ernest Skeete Workman (my grandfather,
pictured) or the school's time in Lee, please do contact
me. However small or insignificant it may seem, I would

love to hear from you.

Diana Downs

dianadowns295@gmail.com

The Old Schoolroom, Lee

CRAFT GALLERY AND GIFT SHOP

Local crafts, paintings, jewellery, preetings cards,
pottery, maps, books and postcards, jam, homey
and ice creams!

Tel 01271 864067

www.noonoo-art.co.uk

% 4) Mike Turtons
BUTCHERS

—i 146 HIGH STREET, ILFRACOMBE

Deliveries to Lee & Lincombe
residents & visitors

EXMOOR VENISON
DEVON LAMB

WEST COUNTRY BEEF

LOCAL DEVON PORK (Large Whites)
from Brian Holland [(Yarnscombe)

FREE RANGE & FRESH FARM CHICKENS
[Cresdy Carver) by Peter Caoleman

‘W make our own sausages, pies & pasties
We also prepare buffets for that special party

|qunbes sxpilabie|

01271 863643

admin@miketurtonbutcher.com
LOCAL
DELIVERIES

RETAIL
CATERING
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LEE SPRING FAIR REPORT

The best of village life in North Devon was on show this Bank
Holiday Monday at the traditional Lee Spring Fair. Sixty two

people came together to put on one of the best fairs yet.

Preparations began in the preceding weeks with Pixie
Mecadow being cut and prepared and Lee Memorial Hall

being spring cleaned.

A working party of villagers set to work on the Saturday,
pitching marquees and gazebos and stringing the arca with an

extravagance of bunting; ovens working overtime to bake all

the scones and cakes necessary for a true Devon fair.

The stage had been set for a wonderful afternoon and on
Monday the weather was perfect - not too hot and sunny to
attract people to the beach but not too cold and rainy causing

people to stay inside.

The day was more successful than could ever have been
anticipated. Admissions were at a record high of about 400
adults and 50 children, plus an assortment of little children
who enter free of charge. The number of dogs wasn’t
recorded, but possibly 30 — 40 would be an accurate
estimate! (Homemade dog biscuits were available from the
cake stall at 20p a biscuit!)
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LEE SPRING FAIR REPORT, CONTD.

Crowds of people came for refreshments in the Memorial
Hall, cating over one hundred cream teas, leaving the kitchen
clean out of scones. They came for traditional games: hoopla,
penalty goal, horseshoe throwing, coconut shy (50 coconuts
were won in just 2 hours!). The cake stall sold out, the
bookstall sold a record number of over 200 books and
"Homespun' set up a stall selling unique home-sewn crafts and
clothes. There was a BBQ ticking over, welly wanging and - as
this year’s theme was “a celebration of all things farming” - a

vintage tractor parked on site for the children to sit on.

The atmosphere was one of happiness and holidays helped by

children entertaining the crowds, playing the guitar with their

teacher Joe Steer, by the announcements of the Illfracombe

Town Crier and the presence of the Ilfracombe Mayor.

Well over £3000 was raised this year, which was split two
thirds to the Lee Memorial Hall and one third to St
Matthew’s Church, Lee.

Preparations are alrcady underway for next year’s Lee Spring
Fair, to be held on Monday 30 May 2016. Village life in North

Devon at its very best; fun, friendship and fundraising!

Allyson Poore

Many thanks to Edna Thompson and
Lawrence Wright for the photographs.

ADVERTISE HERE

Please contact one of the editors

(details on inside of back page)
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Lower Campscott Farm
Quality grass fed Dexter Beef

& British Lop Pork
Reared on our own Farm!

Steaks, Joints, Sausages, Bacon, Burgers etc,

available from the freezer

Lee, near [lfracombe, EX34 8LS, Tel: 01271 863479
www.lowercampscott.co.uk
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Look out for our Farm Tea Room

opcning in ]uly, for the summer.

Fabulous HOME BAKED Cakes and
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Scones, to eatin or take away.
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LEE & LINCOMBE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

The Lee & Lincombe Residents' Association (LLRA) had its
AGM on Wednesday 20 May in Lee Memorial Hall at
7.30pm. The meeting was well attended with around 50
residents turning out, the main topic being the proposals by
Acorn Blue for the Lee Bay Hotel re-development. It will be
putting in a planning application very soon to the Ilfracombe
Town Council (ITC) and also to the North Devon District
Council (NDDC) Planning Department. The Residents'
Association will also get to inspect these plans at the same
time as the ITC. We will only have 21 days to give our views
or to write to NDDC with any objections or concerns. Some
of the Residents' Association committee members will be
attending a meeting at the offices of Acorn Blue in Newquay
on Wednesday 3 June to put any concerns which we may
have in the village. The members attending this mecting will
be myself, Ron Stamp (our new Town Councillor), Elizabeth
Gilliat and Mavis Rogers. Elizabeth and Mavis know a great
deal about the hotel site and the village.

As you all know, the Residents' Association carried out a
survey of views throughout the village of all the residents

and holiday owners in Lee and Lincombe. These results were

*A 0y,
é’j““ ’f&@
®

&) N
16 HIGH STREET
ILFRACOMBE

Tel: 01271 863558

Proprietor: SUE ADAIR
Open 8.30 - Spm Monday - Saturday
FREE Local Deliveries

lifracombe’s
Health Store

Assorled cheasas, frashly ground coffee

A wide selechon of nuls, puises, dred fruils,
teas, herbs & spices.
Homeopathic medicings and aromatherapy oils,

And a greal deal more,

-

sent to Mr David Higgins, the owner, and to Duncan Powell
representing Acorn Blue, the developers, so we will have to
sce if they have taken these on board and given consideration
to these views and are prepared to give something back to

the village we all love.

After the meeting in Newquay, we will report back to you all
through the LLRA website, maintained by Gina-Luisa and
The Fuchsia List that goes out from lan and Gina-Luisa. I also
forgot to mention Gina-Luisa at the AGM, who is the online
co-ordinator for the LLRA. Gina-Luisa does a fantastic job all
year round for the Residents' Association. We thank you Gina
for all your work, you are wonderful and I don't know what

we would do without you.

The LLRA will keep you up to date with anything that
happens. That's all from me for now and we look forward to

reporting back as soon as we have any further information.

Eric Couling, LLRA Chair

NORMAN’ S
FRUIT & VEG

40 High Street - Hracombe

We always have a wide choice of bath fruit & vegelables
& wie sell local produce whenesver possibie.

FRESENMTATION FRELUIT BAZKETS
rrade to order from £5 upaards

FLORAL BOUCUETS
for weddings & calebrations

FLORAL ARFAMGEMENTS
Tar dinnar pertes or any' slluabon

WREATHS

Phone us bo dscuss your requiremants or place an ondar

(01271) 863105
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LEE VILLAGE FLOWER SHOW

Can I start by saying an extremely big “Thank You’ to
everyone who supported our Lee Flower Show Coffee
Morning held in the Memorial Hall on Monday 4th
May. It was an enormous success due to the wonderful
cakes (the chocolate cake was delicious) we had on
offer, and the plant stall, donated by so many, our
advertising, courtesy of Mrs Elizabeth Gilliat and of

course the hard work of all the committee members.

Lots of visitors attended and walkers which was nice,
enjoying a coffec and chatting with us locals, and some
even taking cake away for tea! Well done everybody, we

couldn’t do it without you.

Numerous Chairman’s Choice Fuchsia were sold, ready
for you all to start the challenge of producing the best
specimen, I must say, the vase chosen this year by
Carolyn is particularly nice with butterflies ctched into
the glass, and a good size for all sorts of cut flowers.
Anyone who still hasn’t been visited by Geoff with
armfuls of fuchsias (only £1.00 each) can still purchase
them from the craft shop, Carolyn or myself with the
schedules for entering. Let the battle begin!

Please read your schedules through thoroughly, I have
been responsible in the past and I'm sure others, of not
getting pot sizes correct and not reading exactly what is
asked for. This can so casily be done, and the judges

follow the rules to the letter and their decision is final.

Don’t forget, this flower show is open to all, with a
great varicty of classes for young and old, so no
excuses, vegetables, fruits, crafts, floral arranging, pot
plants, even poctry, you name it, we have a class for it.
The competition hopefully will be great fun, all trying
our hardest to get our name on the silver cups, even a
cup for the child who gets the most points, as well as

monetary prizes for their efforts

We have now put up the hanging baskets in the village,
supplied this year by Ashford Garden Centre (on the
dual carriageway into Barnstaple), and they look
splendid. Streamways at Croyde, who has supplied
them for years, has been sold. We’ll all miss them

greatly, renowned for their fuchsias, and award-winning

contributions to all the Town in Bloom competitions,

we wish them well in their retirement, well deserved.
The new owners, who also own "The Kings Arms' in
Georgeham, will eventually open again selling organic
vegetable and fruit, whether these are the plants, we

will have to wait and see next year.

The village is again springing back into life, with all the
beautiful hedgerows and different greens that this time
of year offers. The air is full of numerous house martins,
blackbirds and robins, etc., all with their young to feed,
so please keep the bird tables topped up, it’s a very busy
time for them. Mowers are being heard, with us all
getting our gardens back under control for the summer,
ready for our barbecues and al fresco dining — enjoy,

and have a lovely summer.

And, now, just one final thing, we’re looking forward to
lots of entries in the Flower Show, particularly from our
new residents to join in the fun and competition. The

very best of luck to everyone and happy gardening!

Ginny Potts
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Keith Stanway

)

30 May 1960 - 22 February 2015

\1;:{1{\

Born in 1960 to parents Ron and Sheila, with a younger sister, Jackie, Keith was brought up in Wrafton where he
lived mainly with this grandparents, spending much of his youth messing about in boats and helping out the
salmon fishermen. Later in life Keith would introduce his children, grandchildren and friends to the estuary with
long walks through the dunes to collect crabs for bait, which he would use to fish for bass.

He started his working life as a trainee green keeper at Saunton Golf Club and then went on to be a trawlerman.
Keith began his building carcer as a plasterer's labourer and as the years passed he added many other trades such
as window fitting to become the fully skilled builder that he was.

In 1989 Keith met his wife, Julie, and between 1985 and 1992 they had three sons, Ross, Robbie and Jonathan.
He built both his first and second family homes in West Down.

After divorcing his wife in 2000 he moved to Lee, buying the building plot that was eventually to be known as
Sunscts. After a long and complicated planning application he built an Eco carth shelter that he had designed
himself.

Keith was very much a perfectionist and would always do everything to the highest possible standard. A keen
inventor, he would often come up with solutions to problems that no one clse realised existed in the first place.
Keith was at his happiest when he was working and spent many hours at the drawing board to perfect his designs
for affordable homes which he had succeeded to just get off the ground as his company, TripleSB.

I joined Keith at Sunsets in 2012 and although we had a relatively short time together we shared many good
times. Keith died on 22 February and he will be dearly missed by both myself, his family and friends.

Yvonne Ford
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Dennis Cocks

27 January 1930 - 18 March 2015

Dennis was the second child in a family of 6 children and he was the on]y boy. He grew up in Pilton and had a
wonderful childhood playing in the ficlds around. Once, during the war, the Police were involved when the boys
lit a fire and their make-shift tent caught alight during the war blackout!

He was a good swimmer as a result of swimming behind barges going down the River Taw. All in all his childhood

was idyllic. At the age of 11, he went to Barnstaple Grammar School and later into the Army for National Service.

After the Army he worked on the railway, like his father, for a while before joining SWEB in Barnstaple. He
stayed with SWEB for many years only leaving when his first marriage broke up and he went to London to live

and work.

He really enjoyed working in London and ceventually I went up to join him. He had worked for a while with
Motability when it was first set up, but his longest employment was in the wages department of the Park Lane
Hotel. When the Hotel changed hands, the new owners ‘retired” Dennis — much to his annoyance — he was in his

carly 70s then!

I can honestly say that our marriage was never dull — sometimes good, sometimes not so good — but I shall always

miss him.

Beryl Cocks
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Adrienne Howard

24 October 1937 - 19 April 2015

Adrienne was born in Stafford in Staffordshire, where she spent most of her ecarly life. She came from an
interesting family. Her mother worked with unmarried mothers and her father was a local journalist; sadly he
was killed in a motorbike accident when she was still young. She had an older sister called Valerie, who now lives
in the Lake District. During the war years she often visited North Devon, and her love of the arca and its beauty
brought her great pleasure.

During the carly 60s Adrienne worked in the West End as a lighting director and stage manager, working with
many famous people including Frankic Howerd, Patricia Routledge and many of the 'Carry On' team. She loved
every minute of this experience and often talked about her adventures.

On moving to North Devon she met and married Richard Howard on 16 April 1964 in St. Matthew's Church,
Lee. They had two children Nicol and Martyn. Sadly Nicol died in 2014. Prior to living in Lee they ran a grocery
shop in Bideford called 'Howard's Corner Store'. When the famllv moved to Meadowside in Lee, Adrienne
worked in the Beach Gift Shop for a number of years before running the Old School Room as a glft shop. She
played an active part in village life by organising and directing village plays in the Memorial Hall, being
responsible for organising the Wednesday morning service in the Church and was the Secretary of Lee and
Lincombe Residents' Association for many years. This consumed many hours of her time attending meetings and
making sure all matters were dealt with in due time. In recent years, on Sundays, she looked after St. Nicholas
Chapel in Ilfracombe for the Rotary Club. Adrienne loved all animals and, as all her friends know, she was
particularly devoted to her sheep.

More recently she spent her time as a devoted carer, looking after her husband Richard, latterly ably helped by
her son, Martyn. She was a silent saint quictly undertaking her complex family duties always with a smile and a
caring word to others.

Adrienne died on Sunday 19 April. We will miss her greatly, but she still lives on in our hearts.

(Written by some of Adrienne’s friends and Martyn)
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MINI MONSTERS PARENT & TODDLER GROUP

Mini Monsters is a very friendly and informal

group for parents, babies and toddlers. We meet ?IP COTT FURNISHIN GS

on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month WEST IRWN

from 10am until 12pm in Lee Memorial Hall.

Price per child is £2, second child £1 and we
request that a healthy snack is brought for
children to share. Copious amounts of tea and

coffee available for adults!

We are open to all and particularly welcome A A DE TD ME ASLI RE
holiday—making families. CURTAINS. VALANCES
ROMAN BLINDS
. F ) ) CUSHIONS, LOOSE COVERS
or any further information, please contact BLUS AL TERATIONS
Becca 07870 908724 or FREE QUOTES
bwyles(@southmead.devon.sch.uk TE,F%’:}ETI gﬁ%l?g E.-HEEE;EF@SE

Mok OF918 616093

LEE & LINK’EM NEWS TEAM

Editorial team Gina-Luisa Hilborne gina@loveleebay.co.uk
Heather Booker Tel: 862409
lan & Cynthia Stuart Tel: 863396
Production lan & Cynthia Stuart Advertising Heather Booker

Delivery teams  Many thanks to our delivery teams. If you would like to help with delivering
the News, one of the editorial team would be delighted to bearfromyou.
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LEE & LINCOMBE ACCOMMODATION & SERVICES GUIDE

Please note: this map is only

a guide to general locations.
(&

ClFczimts

NATIONAL GARDENS SCHEME (NGS) E)

Gardens in Lee open to the public ® 2

G1: The Gate House Garden i

(down the lane past The Grampus Inn) e =

2 acre garden open to visitors whenever the notices are []) g

on the gate (mo::|I days). Donations to NGS. iwﬁ::__ﬁ:,
VILLAGE SERVICES
pub.  Pub, Tea Rooms & Village Shop: The Grampus Inn - www. thegrampus-inn.co.uk - Bill Harvey (01271) 862906
shop. The Old Schoolroom Craft Gallery & Gift Shop - www.noonoo-art.co.uk - Louise Thompson (01271) 864067
hall.  Lee Memorial Hall - for hire: angelahallreservations(@talktalk.net - Angie Ellis (01271) 865818
BED & BREAKFAST
1. The Blue Mushroom (2/3) - mushroomblue@btinternet.com - Mavis & Michael Rogers (01271) 862947
2. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift (01271) 865029
SELF CATERING (MAX. PER UNIT)
A. Lincombe House (2,6,5) - www.lincombehouse.co.uk - Richenda S Carter (01271) 864834
B. Chapel Cottage on Beach Lane (9) - www.chapelcottagelee.co.uk - Ginny Potts (01271) 867212
C. Lower Campscott Farm (8,6,6,4,4,4,2+) - www.lowercampscott.co.uk - Kathy & Tony Mortimer_____ (01271) 863479
D. The Blue Mushroom (2/3) - mushroombluc@btinternet.com - Mavis & Michael Rogers (01271) 862947
E. Crowness Cottage (4) - www.crownesscottage.co.uk - Irene Dufficld (01268) 742162
F. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret & Frederick Kift (01271) 865029
G. Damage Hue apartment (2+2) - www.damagchue.co.uk - Julien Busselle (01271) 862876
H. Lee Chapel (5) & School House (2), combined (7) - www.visitleechapel.co.uk - Geoff Barker. 07870 239 973
J. Allender Farm (8,6,6,5,2+) - www.allenderfarm.co.uk - Jane & Jim Bridges (01271) 866679
K. The Old Vicarage (15) - www.theoldvicaragelee.com - Amanda Robertson 07973 963 887
L. Millfield (6) - www.millficldcottage.co.uk - Louise Morris bookings@millficldcottage. co.uk

The opinions expressed by authors qf' the articles in the Lee & Link’em News are not .rpcc;'ﬁcu]ly endorsed by the editorial team which cannot be held rcspomible\fbr them.
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